
 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          

 

 

 

10th February 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

PARENT REPRESENTATIVE ELECTION 

 
I am writing to you to invite you to stand for election as a parent representative, or nominate another 

parent to do so. In our school we have provision for 3 parent representatives and there is currently 1 

vacancy. 

 

The North Molton Primary School Community Board is a Committee of the Board of Trustees and has some 

delegated decision making powers in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation.  

 

No special qualifications are needed and the most important thing is to have a keen interest in the school 

and be prepared to play an active part in the school community board’s work. Training is available for all 

representatives and this board of representatives has an expectation that those new to being a 

representative attend induction training. 

 

Below is a summary of the circumstances under which someone cannot serve as a representative. 

Nominations must be from parents or carers with children at the school on the day that nominations close. 

Representatives must be aged 18 or over at the date of any election or appointment. 

 
If you would like to apply, please complete the application form and return it to the school office, or by 

email to nmclerk@nmp.school no later than 24th February 2023. A job description is also included for your 

information. 

 
If there are more nominations than vacancies, an election will be held by secret ballot. If that is necessary, 

voting papers will be sent to all parents together with details of the ballot procedure. 

 

 
Fore Street 

North Molton 
Devon 

EX36 3HL 
 

Mrs Angela Fernyhough, (Head Teacher) 
 

Tel & Fax (01598) 740343 
e-mail: admin@nmp.school 

 
“Love Learning ….. Learn Well” 
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If you would like any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at nmclerk@nmp.school 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Fiona Lowe 

Returning Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disqualifications to Serve as a School Representative 

 
 

A Representative shall be disqualified from serving on the School Community Board if: 

 

I. Their estate has been sequestrated and the sequestration has not been discharged, or that 

person is subject to a bankruptcy restrictions order. 

II. They are subject to a disqualification order under the Company Trustees’ Disqualification Act 

1986, or to an order made under the Insolvency Act 1986. 

III. By order of the Charity Commission that person has been removed from the office of charity 

Trustee on the grounds of misconduct or mismanagement in the administration of the charity for which 

they were responsible or to which maladministration her/his conduct contributed. 

IV. They are included in the list kept by the Secretary of State under Section One of the Protection of 

Children Act. 

V. That person is disqualified from working with children in accordance with Section 35 of the 

Criminal Justice and Court Services Act 2000 

VI. That person is barred from regulated activity relating to children within the meaning of the 

Safeguarding of Vulnerable Groups Act 2006. 

VII. A direction has been made against her/him under section 142 of the Education Act 2002 or is 

subject to a prohibition order which takes effect as if contained in this direction. 

VIII. They have at any time, been convicted of any criminal offence excluding any that have been 

spent under the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 as amended, and excluding any offence for which the 

maximum sentence is a fine or a lesser sentence except where a person has been convicted of an offence 

which falls under the Charities Act 1993, section 72. 

IX. They do not provide the Chair of the SCB with a criminal records certificate at an enhanced 

disclosure level. In the event that the certificate discloses information which in the opinion of the Chair or 

the Head Teacher confirms their unsuitability to work with children that person shall be disqualified. 

X. In exceptional circumstances there is clear evidence of a serious breach of the Representative’s 

Code of Conduct. 
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